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Hanley Preschool News

The Hanley Preschool has kicked off its 2010/2011 preschool year. We welcome back our
teacher Mrs. Shannon Soshyski, who has a fun and exciting year planned for our 10 stu-

dents.

Ladies You’re Invited! Raffle Basket

. . We will be selling raffle basket tickets once again this

: . 10 at7: ‘ . P
When: Nov. 2, 2010 at 7:00pm year. We would like to recognize Mountain View Gas
Where: Hanley Lutheran Church Station in Dundurn for donating a $100.00 gift certifi-
What: Tupperware Party with Appetiz- cate for our Thanksgiving raffle basket. Thank-you
ers and munchies. Hanley for your continuous support.

MISSING FROM THE AG FAIR

An orange and blue children’s plastic slide that was used at the fair for the children to play on was
taken from the fairgrounds on Saturday. If anyone has any information as to where it has gone, please
contact Patti Prosofsky at 306-544-2226 as it is very much missed by its young little owner.

The Ag Fair Society

Phane: 306-544-2223 A
Fax: 306-544-2261

E-Mail: townoffice@townofhanley.ca

Website: www.townofhanley.ca Town Of Hanley Hanle)]?OS);(zggG B0
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P.O. Box 420, Hanley, SK S0G 2E0

AND AGRICULTURE SUPPLIES

Solar Water Heating - Water Pumps - RV Systems - Cottage/Residential
Solar & Power Fencing - Photovoltaic Panels - Portable Water Systems

JASON WILLIAMS

Dealer

email: karyjay @sasktel.net Ph: 306.741.1492

Hanley Nurse

The nurse who is now responsible for the Hanley area
works out of the Saskatoon Health Region’s Watrous
office. Her name is Wendy Yanoshewski. Her contact
numbers are: 1-877-817-9336 and 306-946-2102. Her
email address is:
wendy.vanoshewski@saskatoonhealthregion.ca

CEMETERY
CLEANUP

Tuesday
OCTOBER 5

Thank you in advance to those who are able to come and help!

Transfer Station Hours
Until October 16: — Tuesdays and Thursdays from 5:00 until dark
— Saturdays 10:00 to 5:00
Starting October 16: — Saturday 10:00 to 5:00 (winter hours)

Hanley Little Theatre Needs:

A Macramé Wall Hanging (preferably an Owl, but may take anything.)

Conveners for the Bar (last year’s conveners will provide guidance.)

LOTS FOR SALE IN HANLEY

Three lots for sale in the Town of Hanley — 112 First Avenue, on the corner of First Avenue and First Street.

Direct enquires to 544-2988.
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Hanley Seniors

Hanley seniors are gearing up for the fall and winter season. We started off with an
open house on September 17 @ 9.30 am. Exercises will continue every Wednesday
& Friday morning. Cards & games (WII, carpet bowling) will be Wednesday & Fri-
day afternoons @ 2:00. Pool will be starting in the near future on Tues @ 9:00 am.
The first Thursday of each month is Bingo at 2:00 pm. Computer classes are held
on all the other Thursday’s @ 2:00 pm.

Sunday afternoon films will start in November. Watch for posters.

All activities are open to everyone, all ages. If you would not like to participate in
the activities just come in and have coffee and a cookie. We have a very nice centre
and would like to see it used by more people.

HANLEY CENTENNIAL BOARD NOTES

At the last meeting of the Hanley Community Centre board, a motion was passed that as of December 31,
2010, the pop dispenser and containers will be removed and this service will no longer be provided. This is
on a trial basis.

Other business that was reviewed: the replacement of the front entrance carpet this fall by Western Car-
pet, replacement of toilets to meet code standards, installation of baseboard heaters in hallway, container
for storage at the back of the hall, emergency lighting has been repaired or replaced, and several house-
keeping duties.

The new Secretary is Vi McKee. Vi brings to us a vast variety of Board experiences and we look forward to
having her share her expertise with us. Thank you Vi, for being willing to help.

Many thanks to Dale for the terrific job of keeping the building shipshape and to everyone who uses the
facility and the volunteers who help out.

Club 52
The winners of the Club 52 so far this year are:

Hanley Minor Hockey

Glenn Harbor, Roy/Lillian Tweet,

Calvin/Judy Pauls, Kelvin/Cathy Orsen,

Needs a treasurer John Bildfell, Terry/Karen Wood,
Dan/Doreen Smith (2), Steve/Joy Kroeger,
Contact: Tania at 544-2739 Ernie Boucher, Glenn/Cheryl Ashdown,

For further information Lauraine Winik, Curtis/Cindy Prosofsky,

Henry/Anne Dyck, Arron/Michelle Matycio,

Al/Glenna Parker, Marty/Tish Martinson,

Roy/Irene Whitehead, Charlie/Donna Haight.

Thanks again for your support.
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HANLEY UNITED CHURCH NEWS

The painting of the church

The Hanley United Church received a fresh coat of paint and some upgrades to
the back of the church building during the last week of August. Thanks to a
group of hardworking volunteers the church is looking great. Further work
will be carried out at a later time.

Animal Blessing service

Our very first Animal blessing service was held in the church grounds on Sun-
day the 29*" of August. We were delighted to see a large number of dogs, both
big and small, two kittens and a hamster, along with a few cherished stuffed
toy animals!!! This service was an opportunity to give thanks to God for
the important role animals play in our lives.

FALL EVENTS

Sunday Services held every Sunday at 11:15 am.

Sunday school will resume on October 9 at 11:15 am.

Fall supper Sunday, October 17

Rev Andrew Appledore is in Hanley on Thursdays and Fridays and works from the
church office. He can be contacted by phoning the church office 544 2822 or
calling his cell 290 1338 He can also be contacted by email:

aappledorelgmail.com

Hanley Lutheran Hanley Mennonite Hanley United
Church Church Church
Box 296 15 kilometres west of Box 219

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 Hanley Hanley SK S0G 2E0
Pastors Gary & Rev. Andrew Appledore
Margaret Peters 544-2822
544-2633 (Thursday,Friday)
Sunday School: 956-3228 (H
Sunday Worship: ulfoago choo (Home)
10:00 a.m. -7 A _
Church Service: Sunday Worship and
11:00 a.m. Sunday School:

11:15 a.m.
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HANLEY AG FAIR

The Hanley Agricultural Fair was held on Friday August 27" and Saturday August 28" at the Hanley Sports grounds.
The fair was the first one since Hanley’s Homecoming in 2005. The fair was hosted and organized by the Hanley Agri-
cultural Society.

The fair was kicked off on Friday Night by a Hanley Merchants Reunion Game that was played by Merchants past and
present. There was a huge crowd support for the game with over 100 people in attendance. There was a beer gardens
that was followed up by an evening of Karaoke singing in the Prairie Palace located at the sports grounds. The karaoke
was provided by Colleen Carr. There were many singers that showcased their talents throughout the night, which con-
tinued on till early hours of the morning!

Saturday morning was started bright and early with a Pancake breakfast hosted by the Hanley Ag Society, in which
pancakes and ham was served to a hungry crowd of approximately 125 people. The slow-pitch tournament fired up at
9:30am with 10 teams entered and was played all day long. The final four teams were 1° —The Fat Kids, 2"*- Mound
Pounders, 3" — Barrington Bears, 4™ — Amanda Anderson’s Team. All teams put forth a great effort and all games were
played with great sportsmanship. The bike parade was a huge success, as well, having over 28 kids entered with their
bikes, strollers, wagons and mini quads of all kinds decorated. They took a tour around the ball field to display their
works of art. First place was awarded to Hunter Matycio. Great job Hunter! Madison Prosofsky and Kennedy Dietz set
up a face painting station that was a very popular spot for the young ones, resulting in some fantastic looking bugs and
animals and flowers that decorated the young ones’ faces! Brenda from Dundurn brought a whole array of animals in
for the petting zoo, which the kids young and old enjoyed! There were rabbits, snakes, a miniature horse, momma goat
with her twin babies, potbellied pig, chickens and chicks and a miniature pincher puppy. The kids were able to be in
and interact with the animals which displayed wonderful temperaments while letting the children feed and handle
them. The money pit filled with coins and toys was a constant construction site for the kids as well, keeping them all
occupied and their pockets full of treat money!! The beer gardens were open all day long and a delicious beef on a bun
dinner was served by the culture club who was in charge of the concession booth for the weekend. The evening enter-
tainment was provided by a local DJ named Patrick who owns and operates Partie Sound DJ Services out of Saskatoon.
He kept the crowd going all night! There were over 320 people that came through the gates on Saturday to enjoy the
festivities. A special thanks goes out to David and Susan Prosofsky, SASSE, Wildlife Federation, Trailbreak Services,
Hanley Rec Hockey Team, Town of Hanley, Thall’s Service, Hanley Elks, Ron and Cindy Townsend, and all the vol-
unteers that helped out with preparations and operations to make our first Fair a huge success. The Hanley Fair will be
held again next year on June 24" and June25™ so mark it on the calendar as an event you don’t want to miss!! Anyone
with any ideas for next year’s fair, please contact a member of the Hanley Agricultural Society. Patti Prosofsky, Bekki
Gurski, Jackie Loberg, Andrea Townsend.

HANLEY ARENA

RINK CARETAKER POSITION - The Hanley Arena is accepting applications for the position of Caretaker until De-
cember 15, 2010 with duties to commence December 27, 2010. This is a paid contract position for the 2010-11
skating season. Duties include ice maintenance as needed, building maintenance and cleaning, supervision of rink
on evenings and weekends, and being on site to open the rink to public use. Please submit a resume with ex-
pected salary to the Hanley Arena at Box 247, Hanley, Sask. SOG 2EO or by email to melgehl@hotmail.com. Re-
sumes will be kept in confidence. Please feel free to contact Presidents Drew Loberg at 544-2215 or Dion Town-
send at 544-2588 for further information.

BOOTH CONVENOR(S) — The Hanley Arena is looking for volunteer(s) for the position of Booth Convenor(s) until
December 1, 2010 with duties to commence December 15, 2010. Duties include kitchen maintenance and clean-
ing, as well as maintaining the grocery stock — ordering and picking up groceries to ensure groceries are there for
games and tournaments. Booth Convenor(s) will be responsible for a kitchen float and keys to be provided to
booth workers and reporting all earnings to the Treasurer. Please submit a resume to the Hanley Arena at Box
247, Hanley, Sask. SOG 2EO or by email to melgehl@hotmail.com. Resumes will be kept in confidence. Please feel
free to contact Treasurer Melissa Loberg at 544-2215 for further information.
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ATTENTION: Local Businesses

The Hanley Arena is looking to update the wall board signs for its upcoming
2010-2011 season. We are contacting local businesses to see if they are
interested in contributing a sign.

The price to participate is the cost of the sign. You are able to share a sign
with other participants to split the cost, please contact us for details and
availability. Waylyn Signs at Dundurn has provided a price for a 4’ by 8’
sign of plywood which is $236.25 not including taxes. These prices include
the design, with the option of full color with no limits to the number of col-
ors, and a logo or picture for your business. For more information regarding
prices and designs, please contact:

W l DUNDURN, SK.

G L L oo Sok'io
— PH: 492-2205
FX: 492-4765

waylynsigns@sasktel.net

If you are interested please contact me at the below phone number. The
signs take up to 2 weeks to make from the time of design approval. We
would like to have the signs installed by December 15, 2010.

Thank you in advance and best wishes from everyone at Hanley Arena.
Melissa Loberg

Treasurer, Hanley Arena
(306) 544-2215

Hanley Legion Auxiliary
Meet 3" Tuesday of every month
September — June @ 2:00 P.M.

Anyone interested please call

Elsie @ 544-2293

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME

Hanley Legion
Meet 1% Wednesday of each month
September to June @ 8:00 p.m.
At the Legion Hut . . .

Anyone interested please call:
= Gary Hanson @ 544-2634
= Ron Earis @ 544-2212

New members always welcome.

TOPS (Mornings)

HANLEY TOPS (Evenings)

Take off Pounds Sensibly

Meet every Wednesday morning
At 9:00 A. M.
Hanley United Church

Anyone interested please call
Pat @ 544-2212 or Elsie @ 544-2293

Lose weight and get healthier with
a fun, supportive weight loss

group.
Wednesday evenings at the Hanley
United Church.

Weigh in at 6:00 p.m.
Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

For more information, contact
Linda at 544-2264.
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Town of Hanley
Public Meeting

For the purpose of updating information on the Dundurn Rural Water Utility for water
users of the Town of Hanley.

Tuesday,
October 26/10 @ 7:00 p.m.

At Hanley Community Centre

Executive of the DRWU Board will be present.

Council Minutes

The minutes of council meetings can be accessed on our website at www.townofhanley.ca or stop by the office for a copy
if you don’'t have access to a computer or the internet.

NOTES FROM TOWN COUNCIL

It has come to our attention that with all the new people in town, they are unaware of what to do or who to call in an emergency (that
we can handle) such as a sewer backup. We are working on a phone system to address this and will let everyone know what we’ve
come up with.

Remember to give your e-mail address to the Town Office if there is an instance where, if we need to get in touch with a group of
people, we can e-mail you the information.

Thanks to all the pet owners for being responsible and purchasing your licenses! Remember that these are valid for the year January to
December and 2011 licenses will be due February 1!

We have already received the loan for the water pipeline project. More information will be available at the Public Meeting Oct. 26 @
7:00 p.m. in the Centennial Hall.

Sidewalks — Our sidewalk project did not get done this year because of the contractor being too far behind with the weather. If we
could get some good working days, maybe the project can still go ahead.

The council has obtained prices to do upgrades to the pavement on portions of Lincoln St. and especially the intersection of Lincoln
St. and First St. We are planning to have this project proceed in 2011.
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STRIVE CONCRETE

Striving for Excellence

Jake Schroeder,
Contractor

e Residential & Commercial
Concrete Specialist

e Foundations, Grade Beams,
Piles, Floors & Driveways

For FREE Estimates Call

e 380-7111
e 492-2633-home
e 492-4872-fax

Twenty Ten Bar and Grill

Hanley Hotel
544-2246

Hours of operation:
Sunday — noon to 8 pm
Monday to Thursday — 11 am to midnight
Friday & Saturday — 11 am to 2 am

Dave & Heather Reinhardt

Library news

A new library computer system will be installed at the
library on September 28" The new SILS system will
allow you to order books from anywhere in the province
and have them shipped to the Hanley Library for free.
You will be able to do this from your own home com-
puter as well as the librarian. The site is
www.wheatland.sk.ca. Also you will now be able to cre-
ate a list that shows all the books you have read since the
new SILS system has been installed. You just need to
turn the list on from your home computer; the library
does not have access to this as it is a privacy issue. The
most important thing residents need to remember is that
library patrons will not be able to take out material from
the library without their library card, so you’ll need to
carry this with you whenever coming to the library.

We are holding a draw for a $25 Tim Hortons gift card.
All you need to do to enter is dig out that library card and
bring it into the library starting on September 28", The
draw will be held on October 28" so start looking!

Next month the library will be holding their annual fund-
raiser of selling red greenhouse poinsettias. The poinset-
tias cost $18 each and will be delivered to the library the
first week of December. If you have purchased a plant in
the past you will be contacted. If you would like to pur-
chase plants please call the library during open hours at
544-2546 or contact Ann Rogers at 544-2474. This is our
only fundraiser and we really appreciate your patronage.

Library Hours
Tuesday 3:30-7:00
Wednesday 2:30-6:00
Thursday 1:00-5:00

HON. LYNNE YELICH, P.C.,
M.P.

Minister of State for Western Economic Diver-
sification
Member of Parliament for Blackstrap
1-800-263-6071 1-306-252-6100

HANLEY UNITED CHURCH

FALL SUPPER

Sunday, October 17th
4:30 pm - 6:30pm.

HANLEY CENTENNIAL HALL

Delicious Pies -------- Creamed Potatoes
Fluffy Buns -=--=-==n-=--=-| Buttered Carrots
Mashed Turnips -------- Creamy Coleslaw

Roast Beef and Gravy

Adults- $10.00---------- 6-12 $5.00
Under 5 free ---------- FAMILY $30.00

EVERYONE WELCOME
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Hanley Little JLheatre Presents

HOMEEOMING

4|
= ml—‘fv !";J. /;', (",’«’ o
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A Two Act Play by
Saskatchewan Playwright

Leeann Minoque from

ALL PROCEEDS TO HANLEY
COMMUNITY CENTRE

— e

R s AT/ N T—

THURSDAY NOV 18 DESSERT THEATRE - $15.00
(Doors Open @7:00 p.m., Showtime @7:30 p.m.)
NOVEMBER 19, 20 & 21 — DINNER THEATRE $25.00
(Friday, Saturday -Doors Open @6:00 p.m., Dinner @7:00 p.m.)
J (Sunday — Doors Open @4:00 p.m., Dinner @5:00 p.m.)

iz

TICKETS GO ON SALE i

i SATURDAY, OCTOBER 16, 2010

8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Community Hall Entrance

Sign in sheets will be available at 7:00 a.m.

TICKETS WILL BE AVAILABLE @ TRAILBREAK AFTER 10:00 A.M., OCT 16TH

________________________________________________________________________________________________
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Everyone in the community has used the Hanley Centennial Centre at one time. If you are new to Hanley,
“WELCOME”. We hope you enjoy living in our little community, and we would love to get you involved.

We need Bar Conveners, Table Setters, Hostesses and Nightly Dinner Conveners and help with the dinner each night. If
you can help, call: Heather McGregor at 544-2988.

“THIS IS YOUR OPPORTUNITY TO GIVE BACK”

Hanley Little Theatre would like to thank the community and surrounding area in advance for all your continued support.

This is our 19" production.

This year our play is:
“Homecoming”
It will include the following local actors:

Cal Pauls
Patti Haraldson
Shea Armstrong
Kenzie Holland

Irma Patkau

The 24 Annual Dundurn & Area Fireman’s Ball
Saturday, October 30, 2010
Dundurn Community Hall

“MASQUERADE BALL”

Cocktails @ 6:00 Supper @ 7:00 Dance to follow
This is a 19+ event. Tickets are $50 for 2 until September 30.
$60 for 2 after September 30
Please plan to attend! Prizes for best costume, best group costume, etc!
Door prizes to be won/! 50/ 50
Tickets available @ the Town of Dundurn and RM of Dundurn offices.
Prize donations are welcome!

Come out and have a ghoulish time!

For information call:

Cassy @ 230-6672, Angela @ 492-4874, Annette @ 492-2233, Aimee @ 492-4997




